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Sponsor Statement 

 
 

House Bill 291 will place a question on the ballot for the general election of 2010 asking voters 

to approve an additional $600 million of state guaranteed bonds to be issued by the Alaska 

Housing Finance Corporation for the purchase of mortgage loans made to qualifying veterans. 

The Veterans Mortgage Loan Program allows the Alaska Housing Finance Corporation to sell 

tax-exempt bonds to fund the program.  Because of this, the Veterans Mortgage Loan Program 

generally offers a lower interest rate than the conventional single family mortgage loan program.  

As of December 23, 2009, the Veterans program interest rate was 3/8 of a percent below the 

Corporation’s conventional taxable mortgage loan program. 

To qualify, veterans must apply to AHFC within 25 years of his/her date of discharge from 

"active duty service." (Active duty service is full-time duty, other than for training.) Active duty 

service in the US Armed Forces, US Armed Forces Reserves, Public Health Service, NOAA, or 

service as a cadet at the US Military, Air Force, Coast Guard or Naval Academy may 

meet requirements.  

Qualified veterans may be retired or active duty personnel. If retired, discharged, or released 

from active duty, separation must have been under conditions other than dishonorable. Active 

duty personnel must have completed their initial military obligation. 

The last time veterans bonds were on the general election ballot was 2002, when Alaskans 

approved the bonds by over seventy percent.  As a result of recent passed legislation in Congress, 

Alaska along with the states of California, Oregon, Texas and Wisconsin have been able to offer 

more loans to veterans through the program than the previous years.  Because of this, it is 

estimated that the Corporation could run out of bond authorization for the veterans loan program 

some time in 2011.  This is the reason for the urgency of getting the issue to the ballot in 2010. 

 
 

 


